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Minutes of St. Ishmaels Community Council Monthly Meeting.
Meeting held on 13th March, 2017 in St. Ishmaels Memorial Hall commencing at 1900hrs.
Members Present:
·    Mr. C. Jenkins, Mrs. B. Harston, Mrs. M. Hawkins, Mr. J. Everett

   L. Thomas (Clerk).
·    County Councillor Reg Owens
Apologies


   Mr. K. Hackett, Rev. Mike Cottam

The minutes of the last meeting were read and signed accordingly by Chairman.
Correspondence
1.
Pembs. Count Council

Council Tax Base 2017/18 confirmed at £2,500.00
2.
Valero
 Community Newsletter.  NOTED
3.
Boundary Commission for Wales

The 2018 Review of Constituencies.  NOTED

4.
Memorial Hall


Meeting of Trustees to be arranged when convenient for all.  NOTED


Fire Extinguishers to be serviced at a cost of £70.00.


The low roof in the corner of the Hall needs maintenance.  NOTED
5.
Jubilee Gardens & Playpark


Maintenance repairs to the playpark have now been completed by

Mr. Jamie Gainfort at a cost of £384.00.  This included power washing

of all timber including picnic tables and fence.


The park is now re-opened.

6.
Grant Thornton (External Auditors)


Annual Return papers have been received.


Letter inviting Mr. W.G. Roberts to act as our Internal Auditor.  NOTED

7.
Pembs. County Council

Town & Community Council – Nomination Papers

Copies of nomination papers distributed to existing councillors.

Copies of Notice of Election for Town & Community Council and County


Council elections posted on village Noticeboard.  NOTED
5.
Highways


Clerk walked Lindsway Rd., with representatives from Pembs. County Council

to try and resolve the issue of flooding.  Awaiting the result of survey.

Moss in lane between Lindsway Villas and Trewarren Close and pavement


along Lindsway Villas was also pointed out.


The square on Lindsway Villas has also been reported as being hazardous and

in need of maintenance.  County Councillor Reg Owens will follow up.

There have been reports of dog fouling in Stewart’s Lane.  NOTED


Clerk to order new posters from Keep Britain Tidy.


County Councillor Reg  Owens suggested requesting a multi-purpose waste bin


to be placed near the church.


County Councillor


County Councillor Reg Owens and community council discussed various

concerns relating to the village which included excessive mud on road,

affordable housing, Memorial Hall, maintenance to village roads, dog


fouling and the ongoing plan for a defibrillator for the village.

Signed:





Date:


Chairperson:

The date of next meeting has yet to be decided.
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